
 

Dear Little Chapel on the 

Boardwalk family, 

I hope you have already made 

plans to be with us on Sunday, 

November 17 as that is 

Stewardship Sunday in the life of 

Little Chapel.  

Now if you are like most people 

that isn’t your favorite Sunday.  

(To help make it one of your 

favorite Sundays we are going to 

have breakfast at LCOB that day).  

It has always been interesting to 

me that most people don’t like the 

preacher to talk about money, 

and even if he or she only talks 

about it a couple of times a year, 

it can still get a reputation as the 

church “that always talks about 

money.”   

And yet, those people who are 

paid to study these things say 

that other than “love,” Jesus 

preached and taught about 

money more than any other 

subject. Well, truth be told, it does 

take money to operate a church 

and to make happen all the 

various programs and activities 

that take place in the life of the 

church.  

And I do believe that at Little 

Chapel the staff and the officers  

of the church do all they can to 

make sure they are good 

stewards of the monies you 

entrust to them. 

 

But what is stewardship?  In 

Matthew we find these words to 

help us answer that question: 

  “Do not lay up for yourself 

treasures on earth, where moth 

and rust destroy and where 

thieves break in and steal, but lay 

up for yourself treasures in 

heaven, where neither moth nor 

rust destroys and where thieves 

do not break in and steal. For 

where your treasure is, there your 

heart will also be.” 

This passage is meant to make us 

ask whether the Lord God 

Almighty occupies the central 

place in our lives, or whether  

things obscure his importance to 

us.   

If you think most about your 

home, car, vacation, bank 

account, clothes, investments, 

then you are building up your 

treasure on earth, and according 

to Christ, where your treasure is, 

there will your heart be also.  

That is why the way we handle our 

money indicates our spiritual 

health.  Jesus’ statement is also 

true in reverse as well. Not only 

will your heart be where your 

treasure is, your treasure also 

goes where your heart is. In other 

words, how you handle money 

not only affects your spiritual 

health; how you handle money 

also reveals the condition of your 

spiritual health. 

It is my hope that when you 

receive your stewardship letter 

and pledge card in the mail, that 

you will read over all of it, and 

prayerfully make your 

commitment to God through Little 

Chapel on the Boardwalk.   

Remember, Stewardship Sunday 

will be November 17th at both 

services. 

                                       Blessings,                                       

Pastor Pat 

 
 
 
 
 
 
         

    

    

 

 

 

   

         Sunday Worship in the Sanctuary at 8:30 am and 10:30 am                     2019 
 

  



 

OCTOBER SESSION 
MEETING HIGHLIGHTS 

 
The Session met for a Stated 
Meeting on Monday, October 
21, 2019 at 7 pm. 
 
The Session was happy to 
receive new members Darlene 
and Sam Durham, Dolores 
Myers, Miriam and Charles 
Smith, and Patty and Wilson 
Rogers.  The transfer of 
membership for Nancy and 
Cos Cosby to the Liberty Road 
Faith Fellowship Church, 
Lexington, KY was also 
approved. 
 
Communion and Traveling 
Communion will be celebrated 
on Sunday, November 3. Our 
church will also celebrate All 
Saints’ Day and we will 
remember twelve members of 
our church who passed away 
in 2019. 
 
Christ the King Sunday is 
November 24 and the 
sacrament of communion will 
be celebrated on that Sunday. 
 
Boy Scout Troop 232 will be 
selling Christmas wreaths in 
the Fellowship Hall on Sunday, 
October 27 and Sunday, 
November 3, after both worship 
services.   
 
Prices for the wreaths remain 
the same ($25 and $30). 

The Finance Committee is 
accepting budget requests 
from all committees by October 
31, so that a final church 
budget for year 2020 can be 
prepared. 
 
LCOB annually pledges 
financial support to the 
Presbytery of Coastal Carolina. 
This pledge includes a per 
capital assessment of $10.80 
per member, which 
underwrites the governing 
body of the General Assembly 
and Synod, for total of 
$4,717.50 from our church for 
2020 year. In addition, we voted 
to support the programs and 
ministries of the Presbytery 
with donation of $2,500 for year 
2020. 
 
The Session is pleased to have 
an off-duty police officer from 
the Wrightsville Beach Police  
Department on the church 
premises on Sunday mornings, 
8 am - Noon, to provide 
security. 
 
The Nominating Committee 
continues its work in securing 
new church officers (elders 
and deacons).  
 
A congregational meeting will 
be called for November 10 after 
the 10:30 am worship service 
to elect these officers. 
Installation and Ordination of 
new officers will be held on 
November 17 at the 10:30 am 
worship service.  
 
Stewardship Sunday will be 
celebrated on Sunday, 
November 17, when pledges 
for financial support for 2020 
will be presented for use in 
God’s work at this church. 
  
A retreat/planning session for 
all church officers will be held 
at the manse on Saturday, 
November 16, 9am – 3 pm. 

Advent and Christmas 
activities and services are 
being planned by the Worship 
Committee. 
 
An Advent devotional booklet 
written by our members will be 
available. 
 
The Children’s Christmas 
pageant will be presented on 
December 8 at the 10:30 am 
worship service. 
 
The annual Christmas cantata 
by the chancel choir is 
scheduled for Sunday, 
December 15 at the 10:30 am 
service. There will be only one 
worship service on that 
Sunday. 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, December 8, 

Congregational Life will 

sponsor a free pizza lunch 

immediately after worship. 

We are asking that church 

members provide dessert by 

bringing their favorite 

Christmas cookie and enjoy a 

cookie exchange.  

 

We’ll provide the hot 

chocolate. Bring your recipe 

so we can print them in the 

January newsletter. 

 

After dessert we’ll carpool 

and visit some of our shut-

ins to bring some holiday 

cheer with Christmas 

caroling. 

 

All are invited to join in this 

church-wide event: children, 

youth, young & young at 

heart. 

 

We should be done and back 

at church by 4 pm. 

 

 

PIZZA, COOKIES & 
CAROLING 
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We at LCOB are again participating in the Malawi 

Child Sponsorship Program with St. Andrews - 

Covenant Presbyterian Church.  

Information is being sent out to previous 

sponsors in hopes that you will be sponsors 

again this year.  All it takes to sponsor a child for 

a YEAR, providing books, uniforms and one 

meal a day is only $75. 

Please prayerfully plan to participate in this 

mission, and watch for your sponsorship letter. 

New sponsors are welcome to participate as 

well.  

For further information, please contact Janice 

Willetts at 910-262-8458. 

 

 

The Church Women United 

World Community Day Worship Service  

Friday, November 1, 2019 

MACEDONIA MISSIONARY BAPTIST CHURCH 

414 MANLEY AVENUE 

Coffee and Registration - 9:30 am 

Worship Service - 10 am 

 

The theme for Church Women United 

celebrations programs in 2019 is “THE TIME IS 

NOW!” based on John 4:23 – “But the time is 

coming – and is here!” 

The World Community Day program focuses on 

global peace and justice.  As women of faith, we 

have a responsibility to reach beyond Christian 

denominations to brothers and sisters who are 

Muslim, Buddhist, Jewish and many others. 

It is a movement from ecumenical to an 

interfaith orientation.  Let us, through mutual 

respect, create an inclusive community that is 

just, caring, and supportive within this new 

paradigm.  Let us resolve to love for peace. 

You are invited to join us for this time of worship 

and fellowship.   

For additional information, please call Jean 

Nort ohr p at 686-5376. 

 

 

 

 

MALAWI CHILD SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM 
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Those of you who know me well, 
know that I am stepping out of 
my comfort zone to stand in front 
of you today. And those who 
don’t know me at all, might be 
wondering why the stewardship 
committee has asked a guest to 
speak to them. To the surprise of 
some, I am not a visitor - I 
became a member of this 
wonderful congregation in 2014. 
 
 

 
 
Those same friends who asked 
me to speak to you today are 
fully aware that when asked to 
help out I will.  This is the reason 
why I have agreed to muddle 
through this uncomfortable task 
of speaking before you this 
morning. I am going to read 
directly from my notes so that I 
don’t hold you captive for longer 
than is necessary, especially 
with the aroma of bacon still 
distracting us.   

Every month we have had the 
pleasure of hearing stories from 
members sharing tales about 
why they love Little Chapel on 
the Boardwalk.   
 
Most of those stories mentioned 
the wonderful people here, and 
the endless opportunities for 
involvement.  Our members 
have reminded us that Pastor Pat 
is compassionate, articulate, 
and a wonderful leader who 
motivates us weekly.    
 
David, our music director 
continues to take us to new 
heights with his talent and 
creativity.  Emily and Angela 
inspire our young people on a 
daily basis.  Delores, Joan and 
Dan keep our church running 
like a fine-oiled machine.   
 
Our Elders and Deacons oversee 
the care of the property, our 
worship services, the well-being 
of our members and the general 
management of our church.   
 
Most of you know that and 
although you may have expected 
a short story about me and my 
accidental arrival to Little 
Chapel, (which isn’t really that 
interesting anyway) I am going 
talk to you about why this church 
encourages me to step up and 
get involved when I normally 
would shy away. 
 
I moved to Wilmington in 2013 
and did not have the chance to 
find a church family before I was 
faced with some personal 
challenges.  Prior to moving 
here, I had the privilege of living 
in several locations - large cities 
as well as remote rural 
areas.  Whenever I moved within 
Canada, The United Church of 
Canada was my beacon shining 
brightly, so I didn’t have to make 
a choice - I simply transferred my 
membership to the closest 

United Church within walking 
distance.   
 

 
 
However, when I moved to 
America in 1996, I quickly 
discovered that not only is there 
no United Church of Canada, but 
that all Presbyterian churches 
are not alike, nor are the 
Congregationalists nor 
Methodists. 
 
 I’ve yet to visit a Baptist church 
so I can’t comment on 
that.  When we would move, it 
could take me over a year to find 
my faith community.   
 
What first attracted me to LCOB 
was the allure of the beach 
service.   
 

 
 
The ocean had become a place 
for healing for me, so what could 
be better than worshiping God 
while feeling the sand between 
my toes and listening to the 
waves roll in?   
 
I wandered into the 8:30 service 
one Sunday morning, hoping to 
anonymously listen to a sermon 
that would carry me through the 
week, and then slip out with a 
wave and smile of gratitude.  
 
If you have been a consistent 
attendee of the 8:30 service, you 
can recall that it’s impossible to 
remain anonymous when there 
are less than 20 people sitting on 
this side of the church.  Those 
few people were a little curious 
to find out who this new person 

STEWARDSHIP 
MOMENT 
During both Reformation 
Sunday worship services, Marie 
Godsell shared these words 
with the congregation. 
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was and they quickly became my 
friends.   
 
I had found my Sunday morning 
sanctuary so I made an 
appointment to speak to Pastor 
Pat about joining this friendly 
congregation.   
 
I distinctly remember Pat asking 
me why I wanted to join the 
church and him cautiously 
reminding me that LCOB is not 
just about the 8:30 beach 
service.   
 
He strongly encouraged me to 
attend the 10:30 service and then 
call him back to let him know if I 
still wanted to join.  What?   
 
The minister is discouraging me 
from joining the church at a time 
when congregational 
memberships are on the 
downslide?  He told me that the 
traditional service would give me 
more insight into this wonderful 
church community.  
 

 
 
So, I attended my first 10:30 
service and everything Pat had 
predicted happened.  I was 
greeted by more than a dozen 
people asking me if I was 
visiting, and where I was from, 
and if I have children, and how 
are those children? and what do 
I do for a living, and could I sing 
- David can confirm that I 
cannot.   
 
So, I became a member and 
shortly thereafter got a call from 
Mila informing me that someone 

had nominated me for 
Stewardship Deacon.   
 

 
 
My quest to remain anonymous 
had been foiled.  Considering I 
had no idea what was involved, I 
was prepared to politely decline 
with a laundry list of 
excuses.  Brian Ennis was the 
chair of stewardship at that time 
and so I contacted him for 
additional information, fully 
prepared to let him know just 
how busy my life was.   
 
He very politely told me that he 
had managed quite easily to give 
a little of his time to our church 
while running a business, 
raising young children with 
Tricia who also worked full time 
and that he still had time to train 
for a competition.   
 
God was nudging me in a big 
way.  Although this may sound 
like I am telling you that guilt 
settled into my soul - that wasn’t 
at all what I experienced.   It was 

more of a “wonderstuck 
moment of why not?”  
 

 
 
If this group thinks I can help 
them out, I should give it a try 
despite my lack of experience. 
 

A few years ago, David 
approached me and said he had 
a favour to ask.  Narrating the 
Christmas Cantata was not at all 
what I expected and immediately 
told him I was not qualified. I was 
mortified - Me? Why me?  I’m not 
capable.  I’ll mess up the entire 
performance that the choir has 
worked diligently on for months.  
  

 
 
And I hate speaking in front of a 
large group.  Then there was that 
nudge again - a voice reminding 
me that this isn’t about me, it’s 
about our church and a choir 
performance - I could do this. 
 
I have told you these stories 
because of the feedback I 
received during the years I 
helped with our Stewardship 
Campaign.  Suggesting that I 
take on a role whereby I 
encourage members I don’t 
know to part from their hard-
earned money was definitely out 
of my comfort zone.   
 
I spent 3 years in this position 
trying to think of ways to educate 
our members on the importance 
of pledging without offending 
personal beliefs and budgets.   
 
We are extremely fortunate to 
live in a very comfortable 
society.  Perhaps it is 
presumptuous of me to assume 
that everyone in our midst 
knows what it is like to earn a 
paycheque, or be responsible for  
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bills, or rent a place to live, or 

take care of a loved one. 

But this is what I am talking to 

you about today.  The act of 

pledging is a responsibility to 

our church similar to you taking 

care of your lifestyle and home 

environment. 

It’s important to understand the 

intake of funds in order to 

budget for programs, salaries, 

insurance and property 

maintenance.  And that’s what 

pledging on Stewardship 

Sunday is all about. 

 

Last year the pledge form was 

changed to include a line that 

states, “I will give when I am 

able.” 

We added this line because we 

were optimistic to receive 100% 

commitment from our members.  

I realize that for many of you I am 

preaching to the choir – but for 

those of you who wonder, ‘Why? 

Why do I have to pledge?  If I give 

money next year, won’t it be a 

bonus to the business plan?’ 

Yes, you can view it that way, but 

please let our bookkeeper know 

by pledging your support to ‘give 

when you are able’ so we can 

confidently move into 2020 with 

a budget in place.  Another 

concern we were faced with was 

the question of anonymity.   

I started speaking to you this 

morning about how I love to 

remain anonymous when I can – 

and you will too.  Every family 

has their limitations and 

financial goals, and no one is 

judged by the giving of another.  

And every individual has 

personal reasons for why they 

give. 

There is only 1 person in this 

church who will have access to 

your pledge card and that is our 

bookkeeper.   

Life is full of wonderstruck 

moments – or God winks.  And 

the members of this church fully 

recognize and seize those 

moments.  Stewardship Sunday 

is a time to step up and say, 

“Yes. Yes, I love this church.  

Yes, I want to help when I can.” 

 

For those of you who actively 

pledge each and every year, I 

would like to say, “Thank You.”  

It does not go unnoticed and 

your dedication to Little Chapel 

is impressive. We appreciate all 

that you do! 

The members of Little Chapel are 

very good at bringing me out of 

my comfort zone!  If you have 

never pledged before, I am 

asking you to step up and out of 

your comfort zone on 

Stewardship Sunday, November 

17th.  Thank you! 
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REMEMBERING THE SAINTS 

On Sunday, November 3 at the 10:30 service we will 
remember the following and their families: 

John Houser – February 9 

Robert Boxley – February 23 

Margaret McConnell – March 17 

Helen Knowles – April 18 

Shirley Griffin – April 28 

Kitty Heinzman – May 19 

Dewi Rowlands – June 20 

Lois DeVries – July 11 

Debbie Martin – August 1 

Fredericka Powell – August 9 

Mary Ann Barden – August 9 

             David Heinz ,man  Sr. – September 23 

 

“When I enter the beautiful city and the saints all 
around me appear, I hope that someone will tell 

me, ‘It was you who invited me here.’” 

-Corrie Ten Boom 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Heinzman, Sr. 

Mr. & Mrs. Harriss Northrop 

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Solley 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Andrew 

Mr. Bryan McIntyre 

Ms. Elizabeth Frye 

Ms. Elsie Mae Trinka 

Lois DeVries 

Presbyterian Women, Circle #2 

Shirley Griffin 

Ms. Roseanne Griffin 

Debbie Martin 

Ms. Diane Matthews 

Fredericka Powell 

Eric, Wendy & Gucker Down 

Presbyterian Women, Circle #2 

Ms. Diane Matthews 

Blessings and thanks to the LCOB 

knitters/crocheters for the BEAUTIFUL 

shawl that absolutely helped me 

convalesce.  The colors and patterns and 

design are perfect, PERFECT. 

 

                                                 Gratefully, 

 

                                                     Mila Hill 

 

 

Thank you all for your kind offering 

and your prayers.  We are very 

thankful for your gift.   

God bless you all. 

                                 The West Family 
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Youth News (Grades 6-12) 

PYC November Schedule 
(Regular PYC) 

   3 – 5:30 pm – 7:30 pm 

10 - 5:30 pm – 7:30 pm 

17 - 5:30 pm – 7:30 pm 

24 - 5:30 pm – 7:30 pm 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

(Above) Carolyn Baker, Acolyte 

during the Reformation Sunday 

worship service. 

(Right) Assembly process 

making dog biscuits for the 

Blessing of the Pets service on 

the beach. 

 

 

WHO: Intergenerational opportunity for youth, young adults, 

parents, and the young at heart--basically EVERYONE not 

currently attending a class!! 

 

WHAT: An hour designed to study God’s Word through 

multiple contemporary lens. This class is a great opportunity for 

adults and youth (grades 6 - 12) to share their faith journeys 

and actively listen to how the Holy Spirit is moving within us 

all.  

 

PARENTS & ADULTS: You have a lot of collective wisdom to 

give and share. The youth are inviting you to share your 

experiences and perspectives with them. Don’t be stingy with 

your time or afraid to share--we crave your presence in our 

lives. 

 

YOUTH: You are responsible for our future and we are all 

responsible for lifting up your voices within our church family. 

We want to hear you, see you, and help you along the way. 

 

WHEN: Every Sunday beginning November 3, 2019 at 9:15am 

 

WHERE: Youth Room (upstairs) 
 

 

Youth Choir 
Grades 6-12 

Every Sunday 
Choir Room 
5 - 5:30pm 

The youth are forming a choir 
led by Zoe Laakmann. They will 
meet for 30 mins prior to the 
start of PYC. 
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Blessing of the Pets service on the beach October 6 
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The purpose of this committee is to support the 

church’s communications among the membership 

and beyond.  The committee employs the vehicles 

of communication such as the newsletter, the 

website, and other forms of social media.  Gary 

Kohunsky is the moderator of this committee and 

responded to these questions: 

Q:  Why do you think we need a communications 

committee? 

A.  Little Chapel needs governance, structure, and 

organization to fulfill its mission.  To that end, our 

members and visitors follow a routine established 

by the church, and we communicate what that 

looks like through emails, voicemails, bulletins, 

announcements, the website, newsletter, and even 

our narthex kiosk. 

 

Our church is in constant motion with something 

going on all the time – either within the walls or out 

in the community and beyond.  It can be difficult to 

know the necessary who, what, when, where, why 

and how without some form of communication and 

that’s where this committee fits in. 

We announce upcoming events for planning and 

scheduling purposes. Afterwards, we document 

those activities, services, and special events 

through words and pictures. 

I think we crave communications more than we 

realize.  We are conditioned to ‘want to know.’   

Q.  Explain the purpose of the newsletter.   

A.  In keeping with the response to the first 

question, I think the newsletter is prepared 

monthly to announce and promote what’s coming 

up. It also serves as a ‘look back’ at the same time.  

The newsletter tries to incorporate past, present, 

and future write-ups in each issue. 

The newsletter is emailed so those who receive it 

in that fashion can read it or download and print it. 

It can also be accessed via our website. Copies of 

the newsletter are provided in the narthex each 

month.  

I think the newsletter also serves as a history of the 

life of the church.  The 12 issues each year serve 

as a yearbook.  Where else but the newsletter are 

we documenting the past? 

  
I also believe that the newsletter is the thread that 

ties all the church committees together.  The 

newsletter receives articles and sometimes 

pictures from Worship, CE, the Session, 

Congregational Life, Presbyterian Women, Church 

Women United, our outreach programs and 

missions, Matthew house, PKC, PYC, etc.  Where 

else would we get all that information and news but 

in the newsletter? 

Q.  So you don’t write the articles? 

A.  I receive the kudos and compliments, but the 

real credit belongs to those who take the time to 

submit their articles, pictures, and 

announcements.  They provide the real substance, 

I just assemble everything, try to make it look 

pretty – and readable – and then Delores e-mails it 

out and prints copies. 

Q.  Before we move on to other topics relating to 

Communications, any other thoughts about the 

newsletter? 

A.  I think the newsletter can be improved.  I 

welcome articles, devotions, prayers, 

photos…anything anyone would wish to 

contribute.  I can’t attend all committee meetings 

and church functions, but it would be great if we 
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had something to put in the newsletter that 

covered those events and meetings. 

I also would welcome feedback and suggestions 

for improvement.  I have a Little Chapel mailbox 

and my email address is gwkohun@yahoo.com.  

Let me know what you like and what you don’t like. 

Q.  Tell us about the Little Chapel website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A. The most important thing I can begin with is the 

this:  www.littlechapel.org.  The website is a ‘real-

time’ vehicle of communication for Little Chapel.  It 

is a means for announcements and events.  For 

instance, the weekly bulletin and announcements 

can be viewed before Sunday worship.  The 10:30 

worship service is recorded, and the audio 

playback is usually available by Sunday afternoon 

for anyone who missed the service, wants to listen 

to it again, or for visitors.  The website can be 

accessed anytime and from anywhere. 

I think visitors to our area who may be looking for 

a church to attend any Sunday, may find our site 

and then attend a worship service.  I find this is 

especially true in the summer months when we 

hold our early morning services on the beach.  The 

site gives the information about where and when – 

even what to bring (beach chair, towel or blanket), 

where to park (Access #4). 

Q.  What else does the website offer? 

A.  There are tabs at the top of the homepage that 

provide access to information according to 

subject.   Anyone accessing the site can find out 

about when we worship or information about our 

staff, Matthew House, our ministries and more.  

The website is updated frequently and attempts to 

be as current as possible. 

Q. The data received from website usage is very 

interesting.  Can you explain? 

A.  Basically, I receive data about the number of 

different people (called unique visitors in website 

terminology), the number of pages (tabs) viewed 

along with the average number per visit, and 

finally, what pages are accessed most.  I can get 

data on a daily, weekly, or monthly basis. 

Over the past 30 days, our website has been 

viewed by 331 unique visitors who looked at 914 

pages for a 2.6-page average. The homepage is the 

page viewed most often with 271 views, and that 

makes sense since that’s what opens up when you 

access www.littlechapel.org.   

After that were these (the number of views in 

parentheses over the last 30 days): 

The Matthew House (69), Worship Services (66), 

Our Staff (39), the audio recording of the 10:30 

service (33), and then Newsletters (23).   

Q.  If someone would like to join the committee, 

how do they get started? 

A. Anyone who has an interest, a skill or talent, or 

a desire to learn, is welcome. No experience or 

special skills are required.  New people come with 

new and fresh ideas, different ways of looking at 

things, and maybe a different and creative way of 

communicating.  Please contact me at 352-7579 or 

at gwkohun@yahoo.com.  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Circle #1 

Nov 4 - 10:30 AM - room 102 

 

Circle #2 

Nov 5 -10 AM - choir room 

Duty month 

Nov 32 , 2019 

 

Circle #3 

Nov 5 - 7:30 PM 

Hostess Wilda Moore 

 

Circle #4 

Nov 5 - 10 AM 

Hostess Susan Long 
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The first Sunday in Advent, December 1, Little 

Chapel will be accepting gifts for the Joy 

Offering. 

In Jesus, we receive the perfect gift of God being 

with us, and being with those who are often 

overlooked, left out, vulnerable, or in need.  “God 

is with us,” we proclaim.  

What a powerful gift, a perfect gift, the gift of … 

being with.  Being with…think about it. 

This is one of the reasons we share gifts during 

Christmas.  We, too, want to share the power of 

being “with” those we love and those in need, by 

offering gifts like those we give to the Christmas 

Joy Offering. 

When we give to the Christmas Joy Offering, we 

step forward by providing assistance to current 

and retired church workers in their time of need 

and also developing our future leaders at 

Presbyterian-related schools and colleges, 

equipping communities of color. 

Thank you for participating in this wonderful way 

to give to others at Christmas. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The WORSHIP COMMITTEE would like you to be 

aware of these important upcoming dates: 

COMMUNION 

November 3 and November 24 

Traveling Communion – November 3 

 

ALL SAINTS DAY 

November 3 

12 candles will be lighted 

for departed loved ones 

 

CHURCH OFFICER 

ORDINATION and INSTALLATION 
November 17 

STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY 

November 17 

Pledge cards turned into LCOB 

CHRIST THE KING SERVICE 
November 24 

Communion served at both services 

COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING SERVICE 
November 24 

Wrightsville Beach Methodist Church at 6 pm 

 

DECORATE for the ADVENT SEASON 
November 25 

Monday morning at 9 am, everyone is invited 

to help decorate LCOB for the Advent Season. 

Coffee & Donuts will be served.    

Men and women needed. 

Please give your time if possible. 

  

 

 

The Christmas show in Myrtle Beach is 

Saturday, December 7.  We will meet at the 

church that morning at 9:30 am.  On the way 

home, we will be eating at Ella’s in Calabash. 

Please get your payment of $70 into the 

church office as soon as possible.  Looking 

forward to a wonderful day together. 

 

 

NOVEMBER LITURGISTS 

3 - Terry Paterson    10- Mary Jo Kohunsky 
17-Jean Schild        24-Joyce Bradley 
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On Monday, November 25 at 9 am, everyone is invited to come 

and help decorate our church for the Advent season.   

There will be coffee & donuts! 

 

1 Stephany Del Re’ 

2 Beckey Smith 

4 Meredith Criner 

5 Bob Williams 

12 Gwynn Honeycutt 

12 Alison Long 

12 Diane Torgersen 

13 Jennifer Barnes 

13 Walter DeVries 

15 John Hatcher 

16 Ed O'Neill 

16 Brenda Parker 

17 Jim Hoge 

17 Mark Laboccetta 

17 Andrew Schild 

21 Christa Metzger 

22 Katherine Karp 

23 John Baldwin 

23 Gene Long 

26 Linda Allen 

26 Patrick Bristow 

26 Robert Schaffer 

27 Judy Wesoloski 

28 Christine Kennedy 

30 Jim Bolick 

30 Tammy Rogers 

30 Patty Seitter 
 

 

 

As cooler weather approaches, The Sister Isaac Center will be 

happy to receive fall/winter clothing for all ages, warm 

bedding, blankets and sleeping bags.  Other requests are 

household items including small appliances, pots and pans, 

dishes and flatware.  Please place your donations on the Sister 

Isaac Bench at the Little Chapel.  

As always, TOILETRIES ARE NEEDED!  Toiletries include 

personal items such as shampoo, deodorant, bars of soap, 

toothpaste, and toothbrushes.  There is a basket located on the 

mission table for the smaller items. 

If you have furniture, appliances or a large quantity of 

boxed/bagged donations, you may call the office of Mary Ann 

Kotas (762-5491, Ext 135) and leave a message requesting a 

van pick-up.  Include a detailed description of the items you 

wish to give and a volunteer will return your call to arrange a 

time for pick-up.  Business hours are Mon-Thurs from 9:00 to 

11:30 AM with the exception of school holidays. 

For any questions, please contact Ellen Dudley at (470-7588) 

ehdudley@gmail.com or Jacalyn Bristow (471-5959) 

Jacalyn@bristowsurveying.com.   

Drivers for November: 

November 3 – Betty & Gary Gischel 

November 10 – Susan Long 

November 17 –Jacalyn Bristow 

November 24 – Closed Thanksgiving week 
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 CHRISTMAS SHOE BOX GIFTS 
  

For more years than most of us can count, members of LCOB have prepared and delivered Meals 

on Wheels on Christmas morning to neighbors in need, before celebrating with their own families 

and neighbors. This mission of our church is rewarding both to the givers and recipients, but the 

Little Chapel with the Big Heart goes a step further. We see to it that every meal is delivered with 

a lovingly wrapped shoebox, filled with small sundries and treats.  

  

Please consider this a way that YOU can make a difference! Empty boxes are available in the 

fellowship hall to help you start spreading the joy of the season. Please return your filled and wrapped 

shoe boxes on or before Sunday, December 15 and apply one of the provided labels for 

male/female/either. We will need about 70 of these gift boxes to accompany our meals.   

  

Below are a few gift ideas for your shoe box gift: 

  
      MALES      FEMALES  EITHER 
   Cologne    Dusting Powder Bookmark 
   Handkerchief   Nail Polish  Brush 
   Razors    Lipstick   Kleenex 
   Socks    Perfume           Lotion 
   Shaving Cream   Jewelry   Lifesavers 

  

 
East Community Leader Training 

Nov. 23         9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Location:  Beautiful Camp Kirkwood! 
2015 Camp Kirkwood Rd., Watha, NC 

(Tours of Camp Kirkwood will be offered after the training.) 
 

Event is free!  Hot lunch from the amazing Camp Kirkwood kitchen! 
 

Registration is now open!  Please use the link to register each person individually. 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeJG-PaISryTys31M6Tkz8fs-

KpmFdkH4AWWChnXE6t8Z_tdQ/viewform?usp=sf_link 
 

This training is for ruling elders, deacons, anyone who is interested, and will cover Book of Order, Book of 
Confessions, Church Leaders as Pastoral Care Givers, and Presbytery Updates. 
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Rev. Pat Rabun, Minister 
pat@littlechapel.org 

David Lee Heinzman 
Director of Music Ministry 

david@littlechapel.org 

 
Emily Donovan 
Youth Director 

emily@littlechapel.org 

 
Angela McConnell 

Director of Children’s Ministries 
angela@littlechapel.org 

 
Delores Dyer 

Office Administrator 
delores@littlechapel.org 

 
Joan Denney 
Bookkeeper 

jdenney@littlechapel.org 
 

Daniel B. Holt 
Custodian 

danielbholt@aol.com   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Jean Schild 

Clerk of Session   
 (H) 910-509-2861 ▪ (C) 910-

431-8187 
djeanschild@gmail.com 

Janice Allen 
Worship 

 (Home) 910-256-2340 
(Cell)    910-297-1347 

Janice Allen@ec.rr.com 
Sherry Lovette 

Worship 
 (Home) 910-239-9287 
slovette1@ec.rr.com 

Scottie Anderson 
Christian Education 

 (Cell) 612-7787 
ksranderson56@gmail.com 

Gail Miller 
Christian Education 
 (Cell) 910-232-4626 

Gnmiller77@gmail.com 
Jim Alexander 

Property/Maintenance 
 (Home) 910-231-7941 

jalexander@sturdycorp.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Beckey Smith 
Mission 

 (Cell) 724-344-0061 
rbayrd60@gmail.com 

Estelle Baker 
Personnel and Planning 

(Home) 910-256-2324 
(Cell)     910-520-3402 

ejbaker@ec.rr.com 
Jane Hughes 

Personnel and Planning 
 (Home) 910-794-5733 
(Cell)    910-264-2008 
Jhughes23@ec.rr.com 

John Copeland 
Finance 

(Cell) 910-821-0188 
wjohncopeland@yahoo.com 

Al Wordsworth 
Finance 

 (Cell) 910-233-1588 
grey60@aol.com 

Jim Herren 
Property/Maintenance 

 (Cell) 910-617-5896 
jimherren72@gmail.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presbyterian Church (USA) 

2 West Fayetteville Street ▪ Wrightsville Beach, NC 28480 

Telephone: 910.256.2819 ▪ Fax: 910.256.9624 

 info@littlechapel.org ▪  www.littlechapel.org 

 
 

                    STAFF                                                       SESSION 

 
Pat Hatcher 
Stewardship 

(Home) 910-256-5403 
simplepat@msn.com 

Jennifer Barnes 
Stewardship 

(Cell) 910-471-3902 
6barnes64@gmail.com 

Gary Kohunsky 
Communication 

(Cell) 910-352-7579 
gwkohun@yahoo.com 

 
 
 
 
 

Karen Brown 
Congregational Life 
 (Cell) 910-619-6889 

brownkaren400@gmail.com 
Marcia Rabun 

Congregational Life 
 (Home) 910-679-4800 
(Cell)     910-620-8115 
pmrabun@gmail.com

    
  

Marti Shogi 
Membership 

 (Cell) 910-262-6611 
mdshogi@gmail.com 

 

Ginny Hall 
Membership 

 (Home) 910-769-6361 
(Cell)    704-860-2924 

slowginn@hotmail.com 

Barbara Tyndall 

Fellowship 
 (Home) 910-392-7883 

(Cell) 910-617-2796 
tyndallgirl@bellsouth.net 

Karen Windham 
Fellowship 

 (Cell) 910-617-0238 
k.windham@yahoo.com 
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